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CorumBiaN CENTER

820 EIm Avenue South
P.O. Box 623
Owatonna, MN 55060

507.451.6103

KC LOUNGE
Open: Mon-Sat 3:30-12:30
Happy hour Mon-Fri 4 - 6
Free Hors d’oeuvres during
Friday happy hour.
Member discount for Hall
rental.

BAR BINGO

Every Tuesday in the
Lounge at 7:00 p.m.

COMING EVENTS

OFFICERS’ MEETING

GENERAL MEETING

Wednesday, May 5
KCHall
Meeting - 7:30 p.m.

Wednesday, May 12
Program - Steve Shurts, OPU - 7:30 p.m.
General Meeting - 8:00 p.m.

CounciL MEETINGS
Officers Meeting - KC Hall,
First Wednesday 7:30 p.m.
General Meeting - KC Hall,

Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m.

Fourth Degree Meeting - KC Hall,

Fourth Thursday 7:30 p.m.

Benefit Pancake Breakfast

Sunday. June 6
8:00a.m.-12:00 p.m.
at Steele County Fairgrounds
in the Beer Garden
Pancakes, scrambled eggs, sausage,
milk, and coffee
$6.00 at the door
Children eat free under age 6

Everyone welcome.

OFFICER INSTALLATION MASS
& AWARDS BANQUET
Saturday, June 12
Mass - St. Joseph Church - 4:00 p.m.
Installation - following Mass
at St. Joseph Church
Social - KC Hall - 6:30 p.m.

Dinner & Awards - 7:00 p.m.

KC WEBSITE
visit our website
www.kofccouncil945.org

MAark YOUR

CALENDAR
May 5 - Officers’ Meeting
and Gambling Meeting
KC Hall - 7:30 p.m.
May 10 - Building Meeting
KC Hall - 7:00 p.m.
May 12 - General Meeting
Program - 7:30 p.m.
Meeting - 8:00 p.m.
May 14, 15, & 16 - KC State
Convention
May 19 - Altar Attendants’ Party
South Park Lanes - 4:00 - 6:00 p.m

May 27 - Fourth Degree
Business Meeting
KC Hall - 7:30 p.m.
May 30 - KC Family
Corporate Communion
Sacred Heart Church - 9:00 a.m.

May 31 - Memorial Day Parade

June 4, 5, & 6 - Smokin’ in Steele
BBQ & Blues Fest
Steele County Fairgrounds
June 12 - Officer Installation Mass
& Awards Banquet
Mass - St. Joseph Church - 4:00 p.m.
Installation following Mass
Social - KC Hall - 6:30 p.m.
Dinner & Awards - 7:00 p.m.

SMOKIN’ IN STEELE BBQ AND
BLUES FEST

Blues Music, BBQ,

Pancake Breakfast, Garden Tractor Pull,
& more.

June4,5,and 6
Steele County Fairgrounds

See insert in Key for details & times of events.

We need your help, call
Brian Carlson at (507) 451-9629

ALTAR ATTENDANTS’ PARTY

Wednesday, May 19, 4:00-6:00 p.m.
South Park Lanes
Bowling, Food, Pop, & Fun

1-35 CLEAN-UP
We need your help - 1-35 clean-up project
Thursday, May 6, 2009, 4:45 pm.
Call Jim Gleason at 451-8473 to sign up.
Meet in the parking lot at
151 Park Drive (First Supply).
Refreshments at the Hall, after the clean-up.

SPRING BURGER BASKETS
Friday, May 7 and 14
Serving Burger Baskets in the Lounge
6:30-7:30 p.m.
Baskets include burger, coleslaw,
fries or onion rings

KC STATE CONVENTION
May 14, 15, and 16, 2010
Holiday Inn
St. Cloud, Minnesota

MEMORIAL DAY PARADE

The Fourth Degree Honor Guard will participate
in the Memorial Day Parade on Monday, May
31, at9:30 a.m. The KC Chorus will sing at the
ceremony at the Four Seasons Centre following
the parade. All KC members are encouraged to
attend the parade and the ceremony at the Four
Seasons Centre after the parade.

KC FamMILY
CoRrPORATE COMMUNION
Sunday, May 30 - 9:00 a.m.

at Sacred Heart Church
All members and their families are
invited to attend this Mass.
Breakfast will be served at the KC Hall
after the Mass.

CAREER OPPORTUNITY

A full-time field agent career opportunity with the
Knights of Columbus is currently available in this
area. Contact Aaron Jelinek, General Agent

@ 952513-8784.

Basy Back RiB DINNER

Prepared On Our Smoker
Served in the Lounge - Friday, May 21
Served from 6:30 - 7:30 p.m.
Meal will feature the Best Ribs You Have Ever Tasted,
served with French Fries, Coleslaw, Dinner Roll,
and Dessert for $9.35 plus tax.




Grand Knight’s Message by Bill Lawrence

Prayer for Pope Benedict XVI

Brother Knights,

In the last Key, | mentioned that we still had a bit of work to do, and
one of those items was recruitment. | am pleased to share that we
have four (4) new Knights who have joined the Council, and
including a reinstatement, our total is now up to 34 new Knights this
year. Our goal is 35, but the officers are confident this will be
accomplished before the end of June.

Whenever you speak of recruitment, you also have to mention our
insurance program. Our goal is to add 13 members to our insurance
program and we are currently at 10. Recently, | sat down with our
professional agent, Steve Winkels, to discuss my family’s insurance
protection. And after a review, | found that I could save money and
increase my protection at the same time. | encourage you to sit down
with Steve as well. You can reach him at 507-333-2977.

This month, I need to say thanks to Brother Knights Pete Schneider
and Deacon Pat Fagan for celebrating the Divine Mercy Sunday
observance. | also need to say thanks to Brother Knight Al Nelson
for coordinating the Tootsie Roll program, as well as captains
Brother Knights Tom Burke at Hy-Vee, Steve Dornquast and Tim
Chicos at Cash Wise, and Steve Graff and Jim Kaplan at Wal Mart.
Thanks also to our entire Breakfast crew who did a great job serving
the breakfast benefiting the SERRA Club last month.

Finally, the Smokin’in Steele BBQ & Blues Fest is coming up fast
and we will need all the help and support that we can get. Please
contact Brother Knight Joe Elbert 507-279-4015 for information or
Brother Knight Brian Carlson 507-451-9629 to volunteer for the
event.

Vivat Jesus

The past few weeks our Catholic faith, and specifically our Holy
Father, Pope Benedict XV, has come under attack by the main stream
media. As a demonstration of our solidarity with our Holy Father, we
ask you, our Brother Knights and your families to pray for the Pope
as he guides our Church through these challenging times. Please find
time to offer this prayer each day, if possible.
PRAYER FOR POPE BENEDICT XVI
Lord, source of eternal life and truth,
give to your shepherd, Benedict, a spirit
of courage and right judgment, a spirit
of knowledge and love. By governing
with fidelity those entrusted to his care,
may he, as successor to the Apostle
Peter and Vicar of Christ, build your
Church into a sacrament of unity, love
and peace for all the world. Amen.

V/ Let us pray for Benedict, the pope.
R/ May the Lord preserve him,
give himalong life,
make him blessed upon the earth,
and not hand him over
to the power of his enemies.

V/ May your hand
be upon your holy servant.

R/ And upon your son,
whom you have anointed.

Our Father... Hail Mary... Glory Be...
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
In Solidarity With Our Holy Father

Aid & Assistance by Greg Nelson

Benefits Corner by Aaron Jelinek, FIC, LUTCF

WHATARE YOUWORTH?

Why insure everything you own for what it is worth, EXCEPT your life,
your most valuable and important asset? Each of us is an income
machine and should be insured for our lifetime income potential. Itis
not a question of “if we die” but “when we die”. Will your family be
protected properly?

No one ever died with too much money. Would you be interested in
arranging some tax-free income for your family when you die? In
almost every case, life insurance proceeds go to family members tax-
free, replacing pensions and social security benefits that are critical
to your loved ones.

If God spoke to you this morning and said: “You are going to die next
year,” how much life insurance would you buy today?

If God spoke to you this morning and said: “You are going to live to be
100 years of age,” how much money would you invest in an annuity
that would provide a lifetime income no matter how long you lived?

If you’re like the rest of us, God probably didn’t tell you how long
you are going to live. The question is: How much life insurance are
you going to buy to replace your family’s most important and
valuable asset—YOU?

If you were killed in an accident, how much would your family need to
replace their most important and valuable asset, your life? WHAT ARE
YOU WORTH? Give me a call. | can help you answer these questions!

Knights of Columbus Insurance
Aaron Jelinek, General Agent  952-513-8784
Visit The Order’s Web Site At: http://www.kofc.org

"Please remember in your prayers and thoughts all of our sick
or injured members of the Knights of Columbus and their
families. Let’s also offer up prayers for all deceased members
and their families.
The KCs’ prayers and good wishes go out to:
Brother Knight Lawrence Spindler is recovering from pneumonia.
Joann Adelman, wife of Brother Knight Joe Adelman is recovering from a
broken hip.
Mary Ann Lammers, widow of the late Brother Knight Heinie Lammers is
recovering from cataract surgery.
Let us be united in prayer for those facing ongoing challenges...

Lois Doyle, Mary Floersch, Gene Gallea, Marge Gruzebeck,

Rose Hoffman, Erlis Kelzenberg, Jerry Kent, Renee Kern,

Marlys Knight, Mary Ann Lammers, Bev Macht, Mary Meixner,

Bob McDermott, Suzanne Miedema, Father Ed Mountain,

Dorothy Mulert, Terry Nelson, Terry O’Brien, Karen Pirkl,

Sylvia Prokopec, Sharon Rohwer, John Schmidt, Howard Snyder,
Jeanine Snyder, Becky Walsh, Gary Wandrey, Jerry \Weber,

Rownell Weber, Phyllis Wheeler, Irene Wierzbinski, and Jim Wierzbinski.

INMEMORY

Please remember in your prayers the following individuals and
their families:

Florence LaJune Wagner, sister of Brother Knight Father Edward Mountain,
passed away on March 15.

Molly Schiller, daughter of Brother Knight Ken Schiller, granddaughter of
Brother Knight Frank Schiller, sister of Brother Knight Tony Schiller, passed
away on April 10.

Brother Knight Marvin Chevalier passed away on April 15.

Dorothy A.Connelly, mother-in-law of Brother Knight Greg Salmonsen
passed away on April 20.

Marlyn Kuck, mother of Brother Knight Terry Kuck passed away on April 21.
If anyone knows of a Brother Knight who is sick or injured, please

call Greg Nelson at 455-3976.




VWELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS

EXEMPLIFIED ON APRIL 14, 2010, AT THE KC HALL IN OwATONNA, MN

Lee Jardine and his wife Ellen ~ Mike Klecker and his wife

have four adult children, and  Sara have three children,  Darrin Simon isa member ~ Tom Wondra and his wife
three children still at home, Jacob, Jenna, and Joseph.  of Sacred Heart Parish. Rose Marie have four adult
one daughter Libby and two They are members of Holy Darrin is employed at children. They are members
sons, Robert and Paul. They Trinity Parish at Litomysl.  Cedar Valley Services. of Sacred Heart Parish. Tom
are members of St. Joseph Mike farms on the family Darrin was sponsored by i3 employed at Anderson
Parish. Lee is employed at farm with his brother his dad, Brother Knight Crane Co. in Mankato. Tom
SPX Corporation. Lee was David and his dad Jim. Eugene Simon. was sponsored by Brother
sponsored by Brother Knight Mike was sponsored by his Knight LaVerne Klecker.
Deacon Pat Fagan. dad, Brother Knight

Jim Klecker.

KC Chorus prepares for busy Summer Schedule

The KC Chorus and Music Director Stephen Nelson have been busy
the past three months preparing for a full summer schedule. The
extensive repertoire of beautiful religious, patriotic, and folk music
developed by the KC Chorus over the past nine years is appreciated in
many venues.

Through the recruiting efforts of Stephen Nelson and current members,
four new members have joined the KCs and Chorus. New members are
always welcome. We encourage you to consider joining.

Our sincere thanks to retiring Chorus members O. J. Havelka, Mark
Nelson, and Ludwig Wencl for their many years of devoted service to
Knights of Columbus and Chorus activities.

Chorus members now include: Director Stephen Nelson, Lynn Becker,
Don Boeson, John Carlson, Steve Dornquast, Tom Gebur, Dennis
Heimerman, Matt Jessop, LaVerne Klecker, Wayne Kubicek, David
Lax, Lloyd Manns, Jim Nelson, Sam Nelson, Brandon Pofahl, Joe
Rose, Pete Schneider, Lee Staupe, Dan Walsh, Chuck Walerius, Mary
Carlson - Accompanist, & Frank Conley - Administration.

| [
Director Stephen Nelson pictured here with new chorus

members: (L-R) Dennis Heimerman, Lynn Becker,
Brandon Pofahl, and David Lax.

A full singing schedule is planned for the Chorus this

Summer. Your attendance at Chorus events is always

appreciated.

This is the 2010 Summer Schedule of the Chorus:

April 17 - St. Mary’s Night of Knights Auction

April 30 - VFW Loyalty Days program

May 30 - Corporate Communion Mass - Sacred Heart Church

May 31 - Memorial Day Program Four Seasons Centre

June 12 - Installation Mass and Program at St. Joseph Church,
Awards banquet at KC Hall

July 11 - Steele County Historical Society Extravaganza,
Village of Yesteryear

July 25 - Litomysl Summer Festival, before 10:00 Mass

August 17 - Steele County Fair Flag Raising, Fair Square

August 20 - Steele County Fair at the Village of Yesteryear

August 29 - Corporate Communion Mass - St. Joseph Church

Chorus members at a recent Saturday morning practice:
First row (L-R) Steve Dornquast, David Lax, & Jim Nelson.
Second row: Lee Staupe, Lloyd Manns, & Lynn Becker.
Third row: Chuck Walerius, John Carlson, LaVerne Klecker,
Dan Walsh, & Tom Gebur. Fourth row: Frank Conley &
Stephen Nelson. Photo by Don Boesen.



Serra Club Benefit Breakfast held

It was a beautiful, sunny Spring Sunday morning for the Serra
Club breakfast held April 11 at St. Mary’s School. The
breakfast raised more than $658 for the Serra Club to fund
vocation programs. As always, the Serra Club had an important
information display and hand-out materials available at the
breakfast.

The excellent Council 945 breakfast team was at their best
preparing delicious new menu items. Through their
outstanding teamwork we can now prepare and serve to the
table a cooked-to-order breakfast in less than five minutes. Our
guests are just finishing their second sip of coffee when our
speedy servers deliver the hot breakfast to their table!

Thanks to the KC Sunday breakfast team. Many of these
Knights are regular workers at every breakfast: Randy

Balausky, Tom Burke & sons, Tim Chicos, Frank Conley,
Steve Dornquast, Joe Elbert, Bill Foreman, Steve Fisher,

Roger Green, Ron Heim, Dennis Kelm,LaVerne Klecker, Terry
Kuck, Mark Kearin,Bill Lawrence, Al Nelson, Tony Nguyen,
Will Pieper & family, Doug Phillips, Mark Phillips, Dave
Pfeifer, Wade Schroeder, Lavern Soukup, Curt Supalla, Dan
Ruiter & son Bradey, Rick Wittrock, and Dave Wunderlich.

Thanks to the Saturday prep team: Gerry Barry, Frank Conley,
Jack Dillemuth, Bob Grebe, John Henry, Tom Knight, Al
Nelson, Tim Rice, Earl Wheeler, Jim Wiggins, and Ron Wolf.

Special thanks to our breakfast closers: Frank Conley, Dave
Pfeifer, Al Nelson, Chuck Walerius, John Wheeler, Dick
Thamert, and Dave Wunderlich. We have many workers, so if
we missed anyone, please accept our apologies.

You will find great food at the Steele County Fairgrounds Beer
Garden as part of the Smokin’ In Steele BBQ & Blues event on
Sunday, June 6, 8:00 a.m. - noon. Mark your calendar today!
Your participation is important.
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SERRA Club members and guests helping out at
the Benefit Breakfast on April 11 included: Lee
and Ellen Jardine, Margaret Sisser, Mary and Gil
Mamer, Romana Wesley, and Marie Lawrence.
Workers not pictured: Steve and Leila Shurts,
Lois Doyle, and Katie Mullally.

Over 45 Brother Knights helped out at the
April 11 Benefit Breakfast benefiting the Owatonna
SERRA Club. Brother Knights pictured here are:
Mark Phillips, Dennis Kelm, Doug Phillips, Joe
Elbert, Roger Green, and Steve Dornquast.

Dave Wunderlich prepared another
perfect breakfast order. Dave and
Tom Burke are the expert chefs
responsible for the delicious
omelets and fried eggs.

I-35 Clean-up Scheduled and
Successful Spaghetti Suppers

Happy Spring! The first order of business is to set the date for the spring
I-35 Clean-up. Itwill be Thursday, May 6th, meeting at 4:45 p.m. at the
parking lot of First Supply on West Bridge Street. 1’m sure there will be
plenty of help to clean-up since we had to skip the fall clean-up due to the
highway 14 construction.

We had two very successful fundraisers in March. The first was the
spaghetti supper for Jerry Kent on March 20th. We served more than 750
people and the silent auction was very successful. It was great to see
Jerry (coach) and Jean greeting everyone as they came up to enjoy some
delicious spaghetti. Besides my Brother Knights there are a lot of people
who worked very hard to make this event successful, including the
teachers and staff at St. Mary’s. As far as KC’s, thanks to Mark for doing
a super job of coordinating the event, Gerry Gunderson, Tom

Burke, Laverne Soukup, Nate Gleason, John Connor, Kevin Herzog, Joe
Herzog, Steve Fisher, Gary Fisher, Brian Fisher, Brian Carlson, Joe Elbert,
Tom Elbert, Dave Wunderlich, LaVerne Klecker, Ben Limpiainen, and
Tony Nguyen.

Three days later we had our spaghetti supper for the Cub and Boy
Scouts. We served 250 people and raised more than $850 for the scouts,
and more than $600 for Council 945. My thanks to Randy Balausky for
coordinating the event with the scouts, and thanks to another great crew
including Gerry Gunderson, Tom Standke, Steve Fisher, Gary Fisher, Brian
Fisher and Dakota, Joe Elbert, Tom Elbert, Steve Reller, LaVerne Klecker,
George Lambaere, Conrad Bahe, Tom Eichten, Al Nelson, and

Walt Spindler.

Jim Gleason

Officer Installation Mass &
Awards Banquet

On Saturday, June 12 the Officer Installation & Awards
Banquet will be held to recognize and honor Knights for their
years of membership, service to the community, and
contribution to the Council. In addition, new officers will be
installed for the 2010-2011 year. The evening will begin with a
4:00 p.m. Mass at St. Josephs Catholic Church where Council
945 Chaplain, Father Ed McGrath will preside. The Officer
installation ceremony will take place in Church immediately
following Mass. The evening will then continue at the KC
Hall with a social hour, dinner, program and awards
presentation. Individual Membership Awards (25 Year, 50
Year and Honorary Life Members), OAK (Owatonna Active
Knights) hours will be recognized, as well as the Knight of
the Year, Trustee Award, and Past Grand Knight Award will
also be announced. Please mark your calendar and join us for
a wonderful evening.

K of C Council 945
On behalf of Jean and myself, we thank you for your strong
support during my battle with pancreatic cancer. Your many
cards and prayers have been greatly appreciated. Your joint
effort benefit dinner with the SMS staff was a wonderful
success and greatly appreciated. You are an organization true
to your pillar of faternal charity. I am proud to be a member of
Council #945. Please keep up the prayers.
Peace in Christ,
Jean and Jerry Kent



2009-10 CounciL OFFICERS

Chaplain: ... Rev. Ed McGrath
GRAND KNIGHT: ...... Bill Lawrence - 451-2075
Deputy Grand Knight: ................. Steve Dornquast

Chancellor: ... Randy Balausky

Advocate: .....ccoeevvieennne. .. Wade Schroeder
Warden: ...coveveeeieieeeieee e Dustin Reese
Inside Guard: ..... Pete Schneider
Outside Guard: ........cccovvveerernveeeririreeenns Tom Burke

Financial Secretary:.....
Treasurer: ...cceeneenne. .
RECOTAEN: v Scot Berkley
Trustee (3 year):....c...... .. PGK Brian Fisher

Trustee (2 year): ....coceeevveeeenennns PGK Al Nelson

Trustee (1 year): .ovvvvvvnnene PGK Joe Elbert
DIRECTORS AND CHAIRMEN

Program Director: ......ccccceeveuene. Steve Dornquast

Adv/Publicity Director: .......ccooeeerienen Dan Ruiter

Pete Schneider
............. Jim Gleason
. PGK Kevin Raney

Church Director: ..............
Community Director: .........
Council Activity Director:.

Family Director: ....ccccooevveeneeeeieceeeienes Open
Health Director: ......cccoeoevreuenne. Dr. Mark Nelson
Recruit Director: .. PGK Mark Cunningham
Youth Director: ..o Will Pieper
Membership Director: ....... PGK LaVerne Klecker
Aid & ASSISTANCE: ..o Greg Nelson
Lecturer: ...cooevenicennen. .Mark Cunningham
HISTOrIAN: .o Open
Retention Chairman: ......... PGK LaVerne Klecker
KC Chorus Director ..Stephen Nelson
Building Comm Chairman:................... Tom Elbert
Gambling Manager: ............. Interim Josh Klecker
District Deputy: .....ccoeoerveeicennnn. PGK Tim Rice
KC Hall Manager: .......... PGK Mark Cunningham
Benefits AdVisor: ..., Aaron Jelinek

Rt of the FAlontl

Council 945’s Knight of the Month for March is

Curt Supalla. The announcement was made at the regular

April Council meeting by Grand Knight, Bill Lawrence.

A native of Waseca, Minnesota, Curt joined the Knights of

Columbus in 1983. He is a graduate of Minnesota State

University — Mankato where he majored in Business

Management. He is employed by Pearson, Inc. at their

Owatonna office as a Project Specialist.

When asked about his favorite KC projects, Curt mentioned

four; the 1-35 highway clean up, benefit breakfasts, Tootsie

Roll drive, and working the KC food stand at the Steele

County Free Fair. Upon hearing of Curt’s selection as Knight

of the Month, Frank Conley, benefit breakfast organizer,
Curt Supalla commented. “Curt is an important member of the Sunday

morning breakfast team, helping in all parts of the dining

room operation every breakfast. He was a good Samaritan at a recent breakfast when he

took his time after the breakfast to return a purse that had been left in the dining room

by a lady.”

Curt and his wife of 28 years, Margaret, are members of Sacred Heart Church, where

they serve as Sacristans. In addition, Curt is a Eucharistic Minister and Margaret is a

Rosary Leader. He has also held a leadership role on the St. Mary’s School board

having served as the Finance Director as well as Chairman of the Board.

The Supallas have three children; Cheri, Sara, and Tyler.

Besides his Church and KC activities, Curt enjoys golfing and taking in the various

activities in which his family is involved.

Congratulations to our March Knight of the Month, Curt Supalla!

Divine Mercy Sunday - April 11, 2010 - St. Joseph’s Parish

More than 85 Knights and their families gathered to recite the Divine Mercy Chaplet at St. Joseph’s Parish on Sunday, April 11,
2010. Brother Knight Deacon Pat Fagan presided over the prayer service and Brother Knight Pete Schneider led the gathering in
the singing of the Divine Mercy Chaplet. Members of the Fourth Degree Honor Guard who presented the Divine Mercy image
were FN Paul Schneider, PFN Joe Elbert, Ray Willmott, and Dennis Kelm.

o ) o ) Ray Willmott and Dennis Kelm place Divine Mercy icon
Divine Mercy participants (L-R) PFN Joe Elbert, Ray at the start of the Divine Mercy adoration.
Willmott, Deacon Pat Fagan, Peter Schneider, Dennis
Kelm, and FN Paul Schneider.

Membership by LaVerne Klecker

I would like to congratulate our four new First Degree members who joined the Knights of Columbus at our First Degree Exemplification
on April 14. We still need one new member to make our membership goal for Star Council. Contact me if you need help signing up a new
member or if you have any questions. You can reach me at 451-4102 or 456-6738. Also, | would like to remind anyone who has not paid

their dues for 2010, please get them paid. Our Council needs the money we collect from dues to pay Council operating expenses. Thank

you.
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KC Family Corporate Communion

May 30, 2010 -9:00 a.m.
Sacred Heart Church
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Smokin’ in Steele BBQ & Blues Fest

June4,5,and 6
Steele County Fairgrounds
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